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RE /

MEMORANDUM

NO. Jp2. S.2019

RESOURCCES

TO: SHEENA MARIE R, CASCON
Teacher, West City Central School

IRISH TABOCLAON
Teacher, PN Roa SR. HS

ANGELISA APORADO
Teacher, FS Catanico NHS

1. Relative to communication from the Bureay of Learning Resources, you are hereby
directed to attend the Writeshop on the Revision and Finalization of the TVL Learning
Resources on J uly 13-23, 2019 at the NEAP XI1I, Quirino Avenue, General Santos City.
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2. Participants are expected to be at the venue in the afternoon of July 13, 2019 and depart
in the morning of J uly 23, 2019. You are advised to bring laptop, extension cord, pocket
wifi or router, and reference books during the workshop.

Concerned participants are entitled for a Service Credit for services rendered on a weekend within
the duration of the writeshop. Further, transporation and per diem allowance shall be reimbursed
from the funds downloaded o the division subjeci (o ihe usual accouniing and audiiing rules,

W

4. Fori tn and compliance.

JONATHAN S,_PELA PENA, Ph.D., CESO V
Schools Divisién Superintendent, .

Enc.: As stated

Ref.:

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the following subjects:
Curriculum Writeshop on TVL LRs
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Offéce of the Divecton

July 3, 2019

DR. ARTURO B. BAYOCOT
Regional Director

DepEd Region X
Masterson Avenue, Upper Bulalang

Cagayan de Oro City

Dear Dr. Bayocot:
l'hc‘ Bumu of Learning Resources (BLR) will conduct a Wrniteshop on the Revision and
Finalization of TVL Leaming Resources on July 13 to 23, 2019 at NEAP XlI, Quirino Ave

General Santos City.
Relative thereto, we would like to invite the teachers and illustrators (pls. see attached list)

from the schools in your region to attend the said writeshop

All participants are expected to be at the venue in the afternoon of July 13, 2019 and depart
in the morning of July 23, 2019. They are advised to bring laptop, extension cord, pocket

wifi or router, and reference books during the workshop.
May we request that the respective division of the participants will give Service Credits for

the days that fall during weekends and holiday of the said writeshop equivalent to eight (8)
hours of service per day. Expenses relative to transportation allowance and per diem will be
downloaded to the respective Division Offices of the participants as Department's rules in

downloading of funds subject to the usual government accounting and auditing rules and

regulations.
We would appreciate receiving the letter of confirmation from ‘your office on or before July
8, 2019 allowing the participants from your region to participate in the abovementioned

For other queries and clarifications, please contact Ms Ma. Luz D. Ferraren, SEPS-BLRPD
6340901 or emaill us at

at telefax nos. (02) 6314985 and (02)
maluz.ferraren@deped.gov.ph.

Thank you for your continued support in this endeavor.

Very truly yours,

_‘ B.
Officer-In-Charge, Office of the Director IV




